Dear Mr. O'Brien,

 I can only suggest that you should be ashamed of yourself. As an educated man working at a supposedly "Catholic" College, you should know that what our new Bishop McManus did was to do his job and do it well. I will not engage in a contest of words with you but to rely completely on prayer and my Catholic faith. I do not believe that when I approach the Altar I am in a cafeteria. When I come to the Lord I do not come with conditions that I am there as long as I can support abortion like Kerry and McGovern or like the City Clerk who simply and plainly will never be whom I turn to for an explanation of the teachings of the Catholic church. I will not turn to you or any of the unfaithful clergy who have been disrespectful of their Holy Orders.

I am increasing concerned that people like you and I suppose many of the faculty at Holy Cross have forgotten their vows spoken on the day they were ordained. I am saddened by that, but when I hear all of you speak that you will not support our Bishops and the leaders of the church, then what church, what faith, do you profess? Is it Catholic OR are you truly saying to people that you wish to belong to a faith that allows you to pick and choose what you like to believe in? I must admit that I do not wish to condemn ANYONE. I do not wish harm on ANYONE, but I can not but feel that these priests and lay ministers and teachers like yourself are very harmful to the Roman Catholic Church to which I belong. I will pray for all of you and I will pray for and ask that Bishop Robert McManus continue to shepherd us in the teachings of Holy Mother Church as he has done in his short time amongst us.

With sadness for your loss of Catholicity and faith,

Herman Millet

205 Ruggles St.

Westborough, MA 01581

